1-2-83. Dear Brother & Lister Hall. Thank you so much for the photographs which have come out very well. I do hope that you are liking it in Cape Lown, its very different from Johannesburg wit it! Brother and Suster Barry Hornabrook from New York were here about three weeks ago and asked for 2 have been released from Relief Society and Sester Benington 

has taken my place. I don't mind the release it to myself although now that Gospel Study classes have started again I am busy preparing lessons. We are all well, Nigel is thoroughly enjoying his car, and spends a lot of time cleaning it and generally fressing about it. The heat has been meredible, Die neuer known it to go on for so long but thank goodness there has been some rain as well. Our tomatoes are coming on nicely

what a puty you are not here to enjoy them. The cabbages too are forming heads so it won't be long defore we can use them. It's hard to believe that January has already hassed, where does the time Thank you again for the photographs and please remember your room is always ready for your. Love. Barbara. 



H.J. HALL
SERENGETI APTS. A-305
KOTZEE STREET
MONBRAY
7700
CAPE TOWN